
 
 

Hershey’s Mill Sports Committee Meeting Minutes 

10/17/2022@1:00 Via Zoom 
 

Attendees: Bob Gottschall, Jack Hamilton, Sherry Kane, George Madden, Lynn 

Mander, Dave Nagurney, Jack Nilon 

 

Meeting Minutes Approval: Meeting minutes from 9/26/22 were approved and 

will be posted on the web. 

 

Treasurer’s report: As of 10/17/22, Lynn reported the HMS checkbook balance 

was $18,783.46 which included the bowling balance of $490.13. 

Old Business: 

• All Residents Meeting Agenda Review -- Dave reviewed the agenda which 

will include: opening remarks; an introduction of the committee members; 

remarks by Jack Nilon (sports liaison to the MA Board); communication 

information from Sherry; East Lawn project update from Bob; and sports 

update from all the sports leaders. Mary Ann will have 100 Sports brochures 

and 50 color copies of the agenda printed at Staples for distribution at the 

meeting.    

• Dr. Gabe Recap and Future Seminars – Sherry reported that Dr. Gabe’s early 

October seminar on the “Science of Stretch” and clinics that followed were 

both well-attended and a huge success. So much so that Dr. Gabe will return 

for a sixth time in January/March (subject to be determined).   

• Name Tag Update – Lynn said she has turned over everything to Carroll 

Thompson.  It was agreed that we will kick this off in January with helpers 

for Carroll.  Sherry will do communications, Dave will drop off and pick up 

in Berwyn, Dawn K will help distribute the tags and Jack will be the money 

man.   

• East Lawn Project Update – Bob reported that the project is now expected to 

be completed in the Spring. 

• Supplies Update/Letter to Leaders – Dave will ask Mary Ann to send a letter 

to the sports leaders regarding supplies. The letter will detail what the 



HMSC will do for the leaders and what the leaders will be expected to do as 

well. 

• Stipend Guidelines Discussion – The HMSC has voted to provide a stipend 

of $100 to each sports leader next year. The purpose is to fund promotional 

activities for each sport. No prior approval by the HMSC is required. Sales 

receipts (up to $100) are to be submitted to the HMSC Treasury for 

reimbursement. This is a trial program and if successful will be repeated in 

years to come. 

• Community Open House Day Update – Shery and George reported that 

many individuals who may be interested in someday purchasing a home in 

Hershey’s Mill attended the event. Sports were on the mind of many. Sherry 

& Gorge told them of the many sports activities available to residents. And 

all who attended were given a Sports brochure.   Sherry suggested to buy a 

tablecloth with HMS logo for future Open Houses. 

• Pedego E-Bike Fall Event – Jack reported that the October 15 Pedego E-

Bike demonstration and resident rides (after signing a waiver) was a big 

success. A number of enthusiastic residents were happy to learn about E-

Bikes and take them for a spin. The Pedego representatives will return again 

for a third time next Spring.    

   

New Business: 

• De-Fib Class for Sports Leaders – Dave will discuss this with Barbara 

Trimble and add it to the agenda for the January HMSC meeting. 

 

Facilities and Requests:  

• Tennis Court Power Wash Update – Bob will check with Jim McGinn 

and report his findings at the November HMSC Meeting, probably 

Spring. 

• No Requests 

 

Dates: 

1. 10/18/22 - Bowling Season Starts  

2. 10/31/22 – 9:00 to 1:00 - Pickleball Halloween Pizza Party  

3. 11/9/22 – 10:00 to 12:00 All Residents Meeting– Community Center & 

Zoom 

4. 11/21/22 – 1:00 to 3:00 - HMSC Meeting – 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 2:45 P.M. 

  


